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                     CG.JANUARY.17

 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of the Community and Governance Committee held on 25 January 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, D. M. Erwin, S. Glover, I. Nellins, R. Smith and M. Whittle (Chairman).

Also present: Councillor Peter Nutting; Leader at Shropshire Council, Ms. Gemma Davies; Head of Economic Growth at Shropshire Council, Miss. Nicola Fisher; Senior Community Enablement Officer at Shropshire Council and 1 member of the public.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk
1.  
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors: J. Beckett, T. Beckett, J. Gough and R. Gould.

2. 
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3. 
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed an interest to speak at the meeting.
4. 
MINUTES

Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 5 October 2017.

Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:

To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 16 November 2017

5. 
LEADER OF SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL

The Chairman welcomed Councillor Peter Nutting to the meeting; members introduced themselves.
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To suspend standing orders for this item.


Councillor Nutting said there are 74 Councillors at Shropshire Council of which 48 members are Conservative. 
He said he does not feel there is a problem with unemployment within Shropshire but does feel the jobs available are low paid and would like to see additional higher paid skilled jobs.  An aging population is increasing which is an enormous cost to social care.

He said Shropshire Council have huge financial problems; they have £6m p.a. outgoings and only £5.8m p.a. coming in, they have General Reserves but these cannot be relied upon each year, money needs to be sourced by other means, such as car parks.
Shropshire Council have recently purchased the two shopping centres in Shrewsbury for £50 million pounds.  This was paid for out of reserves and should generate a 7% return on the money which would be 2.7 million pounds.  This is a better return than a savings account.
The Shirehall building was built in 1960 so over fifty years old; there are plans to spend £18 million pounds to update it.  The building will be rented out to generate £2.5m in rent.
He said there are currently the following projects going on within the county:

Oswestry – invention business centre

Whitchurch – Health Centre and housing package

Ludlow – Assembly rooms turning into a Culture Centre of the town and hope to hand this over to the Town Council to look after once it is order.

Shifnall – M54 corridor, a lot of housing has been built the infrastructure will encourage work into Shropshire.

Tern Hill Barracks will be Market Drayton’s project once the army leave in 2022 and the A41 will need improving.

CIL money is being looked into and the boundaries it can be used in, currently 5% goes to Shropshire Council, 15% goes to Town Council/Parish’s it is the 80% we are looking into to see if the criteria needs changing. 
The Chairman welcomed Ms. Gemma Davies to the meeting.
Ms. Davis said she joined Shropshire Council last January as Head of Economic Growth; her main priorities are Business Support Investment and Partnership development to deliver.

Councillor Nutting welcomed any questions members may have.

Councillor Smith said 51 million pounds have been spent purchasing the shopping centres in Shrewsbury; he thought it was a brave thing to do in this current climate and asked if a net profit of 2.7 million pounds is achievable.

Councillor Nutting said the management of the shopping centres will be outsourced and there are plans to improve Riverside to turn it into a leisure centre with bars and restaurants and a small amount of housing in the area.  The car park was built in the sixties, it is badly designed for the type of vehicles on the road today so we are considering knocking it down and introducing a better accessible carpark which would still guarantee some income.

He said he is brave; he used to work for Shrewsbury and Atcham Borough Council; he was responsible for the cinema in the old Market Hall, he pushed for Theatre Severn which is now a fantastic facility and was behind the Livestock Market which is thriving.  If there is a business opportunity that is suggested he is willing to consider it; just let him know.

Councillor Glover said that there is approximately 30 acres of recreation ground at Greenfields (Market Drayton Sports Association) where Shropshire Council own the land.  In terms of the Neighbourhood Plan it needs to be relocated to the earmarked site at Longford Turning (50-60 acres) however, access under the A53 By-Pass may need some attention.  Is Shropshire Council in favour of this development?
Councillor Nutting asked for the proposed project to be emailed to him so that he can look into it.

Mr. Geoff Vernon welcomed Peter and Gemma on behalf of the community, he was disappointed and embarrassed to only see fifty percent of the Councillors at the meeting and no presence from the press or other members of the public.

Councillor Nutting said he could come to another meeting if required.

The Chairman asked if the money from fines generated within this town could be re-directed back into our community.

Councillor Nutting said a fine is an average of £35; it costs this amount to process the fine so there is no profit made.  Investigations are being made on pay on exit on the Frogmore Road car park at the moment because he doesn’t know how long visitors are staying.

Councillor Nellins said we need to attract residents and visitors to the town because he feels at the moment they are travelling to surrounding areas to do their shopping, there is a lot of traffic on the A41 which is caught up on the A53 which needs addressing, Market Drayton is on the edge of three other counties and we need to try and attract people into the town.

Councillor Nutting said he has found that the selling of street food in market towns works very well; it is slightly different and attracts a lot of people.
Councillor Aldcroft said a while ago Town Council wrote to Shropshire Council requesting our own Enforcement Officer to ensure litter, dog fouling etc. can be ticketed but this never went anywhere and asked why?

The Chairman added that Town Council were also prepared to pay for the Officer as long as they could keep any potential fines.
Councillor Nutting said Shropshire Council do not have the finances or resources at the moment to fund this however, if it was going to be funded from Town Council this proposal should be emailed to him with the suggestions so it could be considered.
The Chairman thanked Cllr Nutting and Ms. Davies for attending the meeting.
The meeting went back into Committee.
6. 
PLACE PLANS
The Chairman introduced and welcomed Nicola Fisher; Senior Community Enablement Officer to the meeting.
Miss Fisher said the whole of Shropshire must have housing development of 25,000 by 2026 and a further 3,500 by 2036.  She is currently reviewing the Place Plan of Market Drayton looking at others such as infrastructure, doctor’s surgeries, highways, sewage etc.
After a brief discussion:

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:
The following items to go into the Place Plan of Market Drayton:

1. Improvements to the under pass in Longslow with addition appropriate improvements to the road.

2. To improve the roundabout at Ternhill on the A41.

3. A new pedestrian crossing on the A53 in the vicinity of the Gingerbread Man public house.

7. 
PROGRESS REPORT ON PROJECTS
The Clerk said the Chairman of the Services and Facilities Committee is planning to put a written report together for the next committee meeting in two weeks and asked if members agreed to discuss this item then.
All members agreed to discuss the projects in detail in two week’s time.

Councillor Aldcroft said the defibrillator is now on the side of the Town Hall with the second being installed next week to Towers Lawn toilets.

The Chairman asked if the public toilets attached to the Town Hall are progressing.

The Clerk said yes there is just a delay because of the bespoke doors.
8. 
INFORMATION
The Clerk said all invites for the Mayor and Councillos are displayed on the notice board at the entrance of the Town Hall and urged members to look at it and inform the receptionist if you are attending.
Members NOTED the information.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To write a letter to the local press inviting them to come along to future meetings and to put the protocol of councilors being absent for meetings on the next Finance and General Purposes Committee for discussion.

The meeting concluded at 9.00 p.m.


Chairman     ………………………………………………..

Date 

………………………………………………
